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           14th  March 2024  

Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
As you are aware we had OfSTED in school on Tuesday and Wednesday this week.  We are unable to give 
any indication of the result of the inspection.  The report will be back with the school in approximately three 
weeks for a factual accuracy check (this is just things like the number of classes and the names of 
Headteacher and Chair of Governors for example).  It is then quality assured by HMI.  This is to ensure that 
the report is in line with OfSTED own standards and framework and that the evidence base presented 
matches the findings in the report.  The report is then published.  The publication of the report is expected 
after the Easter holiday and we will email a copy to all parents as well as post a link to the OfSTED website. 
 
I would first of all like to thank the staff for their hard work in the 2 ½ years since the last inspection.  They 
continue to make me proud to be the Headteacher of this school and I know that parents can see how 
dedicated they are to providing the best quality education they can to all children.  Secondly, thank you to the 
children who, as usual, behaved impeccably throughout the two days something which we are used to but 
that the inspectors specifically commented on during their time with us. 
 
Thank you to all the parents who showed their support to the school and its continued improvement.  I know 
that many of you spoke to the inspectors whilst they were here and some expressed their views through the 
free text on ParentView.  These views are shared anonymously with the school, both positive and negative, 
and give us other things to be proud of and to improve in the future.   
 
Once the report is published, we will communicate with parents how we intend to move forward with any key 
areas for improvement identified on the report. 
 
OfSTED inspections are always an intense time for staff.  They feel passionately about their roles, their 
school and most importantly the children.  They are a brilliant group of people who care deeply about this 
school and I thank them all for their continued contributions. 
 
Regards, 
 

 
Antony Kern 
Headteacher 


